

GILTHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

Kimberley Nottingham NG16 2GZ



TEL: 0115 919 0611

www.gilthillprimaryschool.co.uk

Headteacher: Mrs N Allison

1st September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

As you know, essential roof replacement works are continuing into the start of term, alongside the exciting installation of new playground equipment (a trim trail). I want to reassure you that all necessary safety measures are in place so children can attend school as normal.

- Roof works & scaffolding: Scaffolding will remain in place outside the school. KS1 canopy areas
 provide extra protection, and staff will check outdoor areas before playtimes. Children will be
 supervised closely at all times when playing outside. Contractors are working externally only
 and will not enter the school building during the school day. Work will pause at busy drop-off
 and pick-up times (8:30–9:00am and 3:15–3:40pm).
- Parking: Some car park spaces are being used for contractor equipment. To ensure staff can
 park safely, we kindly ask parents not to use the school car park spaces for Breakfast Club dropoffs.
- **Playground improvements:** A section of the playground will be securely cordoned off during the trim trail installation. Drop-off and pick-up routines will not be affected, and staff will supervise children closely to ensure safety.

We are very excited about the improvements being made and grateful for your support and understanding while these works are completed. We are hoping the work is completed by the end of this week however we will keep you updated on completion dates.

Best regards,

Nicky Allison

Headteacher Gilthill Primary School













